
 
 

HS OPTIMUS HOLDINGS LIMITED       
(Incorporated in the Republic of Singapore) 
(Company Registration No. 199504141D) 
 

 
SERVICE OF LETTER OF DEMAND ON BJTJ INDUSTRIAL CO., LIMITED 
 

 
The Board of Directors (the "Board") of HS Optimus Holdings Limited (the "Company") refers to the 
Company’s announcement dated 10 July 2019, 10 October 2019, 10 January 2020, 10 March 2020 and 
11 May 2020 relating to the entry by HS Optimus Resources Sdn Bhd (formerly known as KLW 
Resources Sdn Bhd), which is a wholly-owned subsidiary of the Company, into a capital assignment 
agreement with BJTJ Industrial Co., Limited (the “Purchaser”) in respect of the sale by the Seller of 
its entire paid-up capital contribution in Key Bay Furniture Co., Ltd, free from all encumbrances, for a 
total cash consideration of US$7.02 million (the “Sale Consideration”).  
 
Despite numerous reminders, the balance amount of US$0.35 million (the “Balance Consideration”), 
being an amount equivalent to the remaining 5% of the Sale Consideration, remains outstanding. 
 
The Board wishes to announce that the Company has on 8 March 2024 instructed its solicitors, Drew 
& Napier LLC, to issue service of a letter of demand on the Purchaser to demand payment of the 
Balance Consideration, by no later than 19 March 2024.  
 
The Board is of the view that the Company’s service of the letter of demand is not expected to have 
any material impact on the financial position of the Company. The Company will make further 
announcements as and when there are material development concerning this matter. In the meantime, 
shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing with the securities 
of the Company and, when in doubt as to the action they should take, they should consult their financial, 
tax and or/other professional advisers(s) immediately.   

 
 
 
By order of the Board 
HS Optimus Holdings Limited 
 
    
Chia Fook Sam 
Executive Director and Chief Operating Officer 
8 March 2024 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
This announcement has been prepared by the Company and its contents have been reviewed by the 
Company’s sponsor, R & T Corporate Services Pte. Ltd. (“Sponsor”), for compliance with the relevant 
rules of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited (“SGX-ST”).  
 
This announcement has not been examined or approved by the SGX-ST. The SGX-ST assumes no 
responsibility for the contents of this announcement, including the correctness of any of the statements 
or opinions made or reports contained in this announcement.  
 
The contact person for the Sponsor is Mr Howard Cheam Heng Haw (Telephone: +65 6232 0685) at R 
& T Corporate Services Pte. Ltd., 9 Straits View, Marina One West Tower, #06-07, Singapore 018937. 


